
ATTENTION ALL PUBLIC WORK CONTRACTORS/SUBCONTRACTORS 
 

 
No contractor or subcontractor may be listed on a bid proposal for a 
public works project (submitted on or after March 1, 2015) unless 
registered with the Department of Industrial Relations pursuant to Labor 
Code section 1725.5 [with limited exceptions from this requirement for 
bid purposes only under Labor Code section 1771.1(a)]. 
 
No contractor or subcontractor may be awarded a contract for public 

work on a public works project (awarded on or after April 1, 2015) unless registered with 
the Department of Industrial Relations pursuant to Labor Code section 1725.5.  Projects 
are subject to compliance monitoring and enforcement by the Department of Industrial 
Relations. 
 
All contractors and subcontractors must furnish electronic certified payroll 
records directly to the Labor Commissioner (aka Division of Labor Standards 
Enforcement). The phase-in timetable for this requirement is as follows: 
 

April 1, 2015: For all new projects awarded on or after this date, the contractors 
and subcontractors must furnish electronic certified payroll records to the Labor 
Commissioner. 

 
Anytime: For projects besides those listed above, the Labor Commissioner may 
at any time require the contractors and subcontractors to furnish electronic 
certified payroll records. The Labor Commissioner anticipates requiring this for 
green energy school projects that receive Proposition 39 funding. 

 
January 1, 2016: The requirement to furnish electronic certified payroll records 
to the Labor Commissioner will apply to all public works projects, whether new or 
ongoing. 
 

 


